A BENEFACTOR TO KEMNAY 

PART 4
By 1980 the deficit in funds of the John Adam Trust was nearly £50 and the tenants of the property, Mr and Mrs Barclay were invited to attend the Annual General Meeting of the fund to discuss the future.  It was decided that both parties would seek independent valuations for the property.  At this point, the minutes cease.
Eventually agreement was reached to sell the property, but before this could be achieved the Court of Session in Edinburgh had to be petitioned to receive power to sell the property.  Eventually, in 1986, both the Friendship House Committee and Red Cross Chiropody Clinics received cheques for just under £4000.

Following this, the Hall Committee levied rental on the Friendship House Committee for the use of the building by the older folk of the community, but a grant was received from Gordon District Council to offset this.  Eventually, through natural wastage, use of Friendship House by the older folk in the community ceased in 1994 thus ending a connection of some thirty five years.

A new committee had been formed following the death in 1988 of Sandy Calder who had chaired the committee for several years.  A new constitution was drawn up with a wider remit of helping the older folks in the community rather than providing accommodation for meetings and the name of the body was changed to 'John Adam Trust Fund' to perpetuate the memory of the originator of the fund.

Over the years the fund has been increased with donations from the former Kemnay Social and Bingo Club as well as the capital of the Kemnay Luncheon Club when it went into abeyance.

The fund has supported Kemnay Day Centre since its inception in 1992 and at present contributes £35 per month to that organisation.  Donations of £80 per year are also given to: Scottish Pensioners Association, Kemnay Over Fifties Monday Club and Kemnay Tuesday Centre.  

